Opinion No 51
of the European Union Affairs Committee of the Sejm of the Republic of Poland
on
Proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council laying down a prohibition on driftnet fisheries, amending Council Regulations (EC) No 850/98, (EC) No 812/2004, (EC) No 2187/2005 and (EC) No 1967/2006 and repealing Council Regulation (EC) No 894/97 (COM(2014) 265 final)
adopted at the 262nd meeting of 25 June 2014
The European Union Affairs Committee of the Sejm of the Republic of Poland:
1. Supports the position of the Polish Government on the proposal laying down a prohibition on driftnet fisheries (COM(2014) 265 final), in which the Government of the Republic of Poland generally supports the European Commission’s proposal on the introduction of a full prohibition to take on board or use any kind of driftnets as of 1 January 2015.
2. Underlines the need to establish a uniform definition of a driftnet, but without extending the prohibition to types of fishing gear other than driftnets, because:
- the definition of “driftnet” proposed by the European Commission, in the part concerning devices that limit its drift, excessively broadens the scope of the term “driftnet”, encompassing bottom-set nets, which do not drift freely and therefore are not identical to driftnets. It would be advisable to use the definition as currently set forth in Council Regulation 812/2004, and avoid attempts at qualifying “anchoring a net” as one of the stabilising or drift-limiting devices used in driftnets;
- the new definition of driftnets proposed by the European Commission excessively extends this term onto other types of fishing gear – anchored gear, attached to the sea bottom. Drifting gear denotes only such gear which is able to float freely, e.g. moved by wind or sea currents, whereas in the case of semi-anchored nets any free float of the net is out of the question;
- what may prove particularly harmful for coastal fishing is the fact that gillnets anchored at one side, which are not driftnets, are also covered by the prohibition. Such gillnets are used by Polish coastal fishermen, in particular in the Bay of Puck. Introducing a ban on the use of bottom-set fishing gear (GNS, sometimes referred to colloquially as semi-driftnets) by Polish Baltic fishermen would have negative economic effects for the local inhabitants of this region and result in additional administrative burden; 

- it should be stressed that the full prohibition of driftnets in the Baltic Sea, which was introduced in 2008, has had a negative impact on the fishing sector. Fishermen have lost one of their basic tools for fishing salmonids and have been additionally forced to purchase other types of fishing gear. Furthermore, the introduction of the ban on driftnets has caused a fall in the catch of salmonids. 
3. Calls upon the Council of Ministers to take action aimed at establishing a uniform definition of a driftnet, but without extending the prohibition onto fishing gear other than driftnets.
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